
Board Selects Capshaw, Stephenson and Philips
by Virginia Wagenheim

“The new officers for The 
Salemite, Sights & Insights, 
and Incunabula have been 
selected by Publications 
Board for 1982-83,” an
nounced Pub Board Chair
man Nancy Fuller yesterday.

Teri Capshaw will assume 
the position of Salemite 
editor. Capshaw, a junior 
from Merritt Island, Fla., has 
been active on the Salem 
campus. Besides being 
secretary-treasurer of Strong 
Dormitory, and Strong’s 
representative to Big Four,

she has gained valuable 
experience reporting for The 
Salemite for the past two 
years. She is an American 
Studies major and is also 
enrolled in the com
munications program. 
Capshaw plans to pursue a 
career in journalism.

Capshaw said, “I hope to 
continue the progress made 
this year. I have ideas for 
some innovations, but most of 
all I want to make The 
Salemite a good paper.”

see Editor, back page. Teri Capshaw Jo Stephenson Pat Philips
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D&xthtrap To Open April Arts Events
by Suzanne Weddle

f^aret A

Howard Lecture to Discuss 
Women in Public Affairs

A wide variety of local and 
regional artists will exhibit 
their talents in drama, music, 
dance, art and crafts during 
April Arts Week, April 18 to 
April 24. The week of en
tertainment is sponsored by 
April Arts.

Featured events include a 
performance of “Deathtrap,” 
the Ira Levin mystery- 
comedy play, by a 
Gainesville, Fla., troupe, 
and dance presentation by 
New York dancer- 
choreographer Robert Small. 
Musical entertainment will 
be provided at dinner on 
Monday by John Stamey, 
pianist of ^e Rosebud Jazz 
Band; on Tuesday, SPEB- 
SQSA, a barbershop quartet; 
and on Thursday, the Arch

Theater, will give an informal 
talk on the Dance Theater 
Wednesday afternoon in 
Hanes House, with a 
reception afterwards. 
Thursday, the Late Modern 
Art Class will exhibit their 
works in the FAC, while a 
classical quintet from the 
N.C. School of the Arts per
forms in Hanes Auditorium.

APRIL ARTS WEEK

A “Festival in the Square” 
will be held Saturday, April 
24, in Salem Square. There 
will be performers, craft
smen, artwork, and refresh
ments. The schedule for the 
Festival in the Square will be 
in the April 23 issue of the 
Salemite.

ways.
Sal Aiello, choreographer 

of the North Carolina Dance

Elizabeth Taylor, chair
man of April Arts, reminds 
everyone that these events 
are planned for the benefit of 
Salem students, and invites 
and urges everyone to attend.

Salem College 
News Bureau Release

Salem will present 
^argaret A. McKenna, 
^irector of Radcliffe 
College’s Bunting Institute, 

its third Katherine 
Craham Howard Lecturer 
Monday, April 19, at 8 p.m. in 
“anes Auditorium of the Fine 
^rts Center.

McKenna will speak on the 
Subject of “Women in Public 
'^^fairs.”. This is in keeping 
^ith the purpose of the en
dowment given by Mrs. 
toward (Class of 1917) to 
'hform students about major 
Public affairs and to en
tourage young women to seek 
Positions in public affairs - 
,*'om local volunteerism to 
P^ornational careers. 
^Previous Katherine 
t’^'aham Howard speakers 
ave been Elizabeth Hanford 

^ole and Frances “Sissy” 
'h’enthold.

Ingraham Bunting Institute, 
McKenna is responsible for 
policy, program and 
resources of the country’s 
third largest postdoctoral 
research center. She came to 
the Center from the United 
States Department of 
Education, where she served 
as deputy under-secretary 
from 1979 to 1981 as the third 
senior member (with 
Secretary and Under 
Secretary) responsible for 
overall policy and 
management of the United 
States Department of 
education with 6000 em
ployees and a $14 billion 
budget.

Legislative Board 
Rejects Proposal

Sunday 8 p.m. 
“Deathtrap” performance - 
Hanes Auditorium

Monday 6 p.m. - John 
Stamey, pianist of Rosebud 
Jazz Band - Refectory

Tuesday 6 p.m. - SPEB- 
SQSA, barbershop quartet - 
Refectory

Wednesday 4:30 p.m.-6 
p.m. - Sal Aiello, 
choregrapher, North 
Carolina Dance Theater, 
informal talk on NCDT and 
reception - Hanes House;

8 p.m. - Robert Small, 
dancer-choreographer dance 
performance - Hanes Aud.

Thursday, 4 p.m.-6 p.m. - 
Beaux-Artes Reception. Late 
Mod. Art Class exhibit - South 
Gallery, FAC; NCSA 
classical quintet - Hanes Aud.

6 p.m. - Archways - 
Refectory

7:30 p.m. - Robert Small, 
dancer-choreographer dance 
demonstration - Hanes Aud.

From 1976 lo 1979, she was 
on the White House staff as 
deputy Counsel to the 
President, and, from 1974 to 
1976, was executive director 
of the International 
Association of Official 
Human Rights Agencies. Her 
teaching experience includes 
the 1981 Visiting 

see Lecture, back page.

A new procedure for the 
selection of marshals 
proposed by Chief Marshal 
Sara Hinkle was voted down 
17 to 6 by Legislative Board 
Tuesday night.

The proposal stated that 
rising seniors would select 
marshals from the rising 
junior class. Selection would 
be made from those students 
having a 3.0 or better GPA. In 
addition, the distribution of 
office of the marshal position 
would be a minor office.

The existing procedure was 
voted on by the student body 
earlier this semester. Mar
shals are the top eight 
students in the rising junior 
class. It is an honorary 
position with no distribution 
of office.

“There are, however, still 
some clarifications to be 
made in the existing

procedure,” said Leg Board 
Representative Lee 
Richardson.

“These clarifications in
clude whether the position of 
chief marshal will remain an 
elected position or whether it 
will also become an honorary 
position, and whether or not 
marshals will be reassigned a 
minor position of office. If 
changes are made in the 
future, they will not be 
retroactive,” she said.

Richardson added; “It’s 
good to know that the out
come of the situation Tuesday 
reaffirmed the student vote 
taken earlier this semester 
which strongly supported 
marshals being the top eight 
in the junior class. I feel like 
representatives did a good 
job in representing their 
constituents.”

Robert Small 
To Present 
Dance Program

Salem College will present 
dancer-choreographer 
Robert Small at 8 p.m. April 
21 in Hanes Auditorium in 
conjunction with April Arts 
Week.

Robert Small is currently 
Artistic Director of the Small 
Dance Company, Inc., and 
will be attending various 
classes at Salem to discdss 
different aspects of art with 
students. He will also hold 
two master dance classes - 
one for Dansalems, and a 
separate class open to all 
Salem students on Thursday, 
April 22 at 7 p.m.

There will be no charge for 
the dance class or the 8 p.m. 
performance on April 21.


